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The final event for Gateway GTO for the year is always our annual 
Christmas party.  It is a time for all of us to get together for fun and some 
great food. 

For many years Saundra Melrose, with help from Mark, has been 
the driving force behind this event.  Saundra officially retired from this role 
in 2022, so for this year Paula took on the daunting task of planning the 
event.  With some helpful pointers from Saundra, and some party planning 
guidance and assistance from Laura Fox (who plans parties for Tom’s fire 
department gatherings), Paula dug in and planned a great event. 

The theme for this year was Bring Your Sparkle to the Winter Won-
derland so sparkle was the order of the day.  This included both the decora-
tions for the event as well as outfits for many of the attendees.    

Attendance this year was excellent with 51 members at the event.  
Some members, including the Sullivans, the Finkenbinders, the Wilde-
brandts and the Sideners came a long way to attend.    

The food for this year came from Kendrick’s and it was excellent.  
Everyone must have agreed as there was very little food left over at the end 
to take home.   
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After dinner, I made a few announcements.  First was to recognize Rich Hentschel from 
Hagerty.  Although Rich has since left Hagerty, before he did he once again got Hagerty to chip 
in $500 to our party.  This is a huge help as this event is very expensive.  I also reminded every-
one that the official date for the Gateway GTO Pizza Party for 2023 as January 14th.  In addi-
tion, I recognized some of the people that regularly help me during the year to keep Gateway 
GTO running smoothly.  Recognized were Gail Schott who has been proofing the newsletter for 
a number of years now, Marty Howard for helping to organize a number of activities in 2023, 
Jim McCarthy for keeping the club roster up to date, Earl Lewis for all of his 50/50 and other 
fund raising efforts, and Tammy Hedrick for her work helping us with the tabulating of our Re-
gional Car Show in Pontiac.  

I also announced the results of the officer elections for the 2024/2025 slate of officers.  
All of the current officers were re-elected with the exception of Tom Oxler as the GTOAA 
Chapter Rep.  Tom has decided to step back on that role so Steve Hedrick will be taking over 
starting in January.   

One of the things Paula struggled with for a while was a good game for the party.  Ulti-
mately she found a game called Build a Snowman.  It was a hit at the party and several mem-
bers have since asked for the details so that they could play it at their family parties.  

Following that, we had our traditional rob your neighbor gift exchange.  This year the 
most popular gift was a Route 66 neon sign.  It changed hands a lot.  I even had it briefly, but 
ultimately it went home with Tom Oxler. 

Our party this year was a great event and everyone really enjoyed themselves.  Thanks 
to Paula and Laura for their hard work to plan such a fun party! 

GTOAA 2024 Convention Preview 



THE HOOD SCOOP       3 

 
Presidents Scoop 

The President’s Scoop 
 

By Chris Winslow 

The Gateway GTO Officer Elections took place in November and the results are in.  
Here is our slate of officers for 2024/2025: 

President - Chris Winslow 

Vice President - MO - Brian O’Sullivan 

Vice President - IL - Dan Jackson 

Treasurer - Will Bowers 

Secretary - Amy O’Sullivan 

GTOAA Chapter Rep - Steve Hedrick 

Speaking of GTOAA, we will once again be a host chapter for the GTOAA Meet in 
2024 in Springfield Mo.  We will be cohosting with the GR-RRR8’R Wichita GTO club.  Just 
like last year we will have a worker schedule with each of us taking a few slots.  Also just like 
last year, if you work at least 2 slots during the week GTOAA will refund your registration fee.  
Since we have both clubs hosting, we will be working with the Wichita to get all of the slots 
filled.  I already have the web page up for the event along with the worker schedule with some 
names from both clubs already filled in.  If you would like to take a look at what slots are avail-
able, please follow this link to get to the Gateway GTO GTOAA 2024 web page: Gateway 
GTO 2024 GTOAA Nats Page  

For 2024, our first official activity will be the Pizza Party on January 14th.  2024 Gate-
way GTO dues are due at the Pizza party, so please bring your dues to the event for Will.  I 
have included the flyer in the newsletter.  Beyond that, there are a few activities that are in work 
for early in 2024 before the weather breaks.  That said, we could always use some more ideas, 
so if you have any thoughts for an early 2024 activity, or even an activity for the spring, please 
let me know. 

I hope you all have a wonderful holiday and look forward to seeing everyone at the Piz-
za Party in January.  

https://www.gatewaygto.org/GTOAA%20Nats%202024.html
https://www.gatewaygto.org/GTOAA%20Nats%202024.html
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Gateway GTO Dues for 2024 are $20 and 
are due by the annual Gateway GTO Piz-
za Party. 
 

• Send dues to Will Bowers by mail or pay 
in person at the Next Meeting 

Will’s Address: 
4213 Napa View Lane 
St. Charles, MO 63304 

• In order to Renew with Gateway GTO, 
members must be members in good stand-
ing with GTOAA. 

 
Contact Chris Winslow if 
you have any questions on 
renewing your Gateway 
GTO membership 

Gateway GTO     
Membership Renewal 
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 GTOAA Membership Renewal 
 
 

GTOAA Dues are to be paid directly to 
GTOAA 

 

• Do not send GTOAA dues to Will Bowers.  
Instead renew directly with GTOAA by mail 
or at www.gtoaa.org. 

• All Gateway GTO Members must be 
GTOAA members in good standing. 

• Please contact GTOAA Chapter Representa-
tive Tom Oxler with any questions: 

 
 

Tom Oxler Contact Info: 
Phone: 636-928-5548 
Email: toxler@prodigy.net 
 

mailto:toxler@prodigy.net
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2024 GATEWAY GTO 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
January 
 

14 - Gateway GTO Pizza Party at Crusoe's South Restaurant - 5591 Oakville Shopping Cen-
ter  
 

February 
 
 1 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s  
 
March 
 
 7 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s  
 
April 
 
 4 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s  
 

SEE THE FULL CALENDAR AT WWW.GATEWAYGTO.ORG 
 

Gateway GTO Classifieds 

Wanted - Black Seat Belts for a 1969 GTO - (JJ’s 
brother) 

http://www.gatewaygto.org/
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For Sale - 1969 GTO - Grissom 
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For Sale - 1969 GTO - Grissom 
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69 GTO  Numbers matching  400 four speed  
All original metal  

No rust.  
49000 mi  

$39500 obo   
314 882 7709 

For Sale - 1969 GTO - Grissom 
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126 Afshari Drive 
Florissant, MO 63034 

jfhavens@sbcglobal.net 

(314) 838-5533 
 
 

Jon’s Tri-Power Service 
 
 

 
 
Jon F. Havens 
Owner 
 

13  Shamblin Dr. 
Florissant, MO 63034 

 

(314) 496-7368 
 
 

Jonathan’s Q Jet Service 
 
 

 
 
 
Jonathan Havens 

CLICK HERE FOR GATEWAY GTO APPAREL CLUB STORE 

mailto:jfhavens@sbcglobal.net
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
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GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION OFFICERS  

President  Vice President Mo  
Chris Winslow Brian O’Sullivan  
644 Emge Road 2576 Westrick Drive 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 Maryland Heights MO 63043  
636-294-8104 314-225-7240 
chriswinslow@charter.net bosullivan@hunter.com 
Vice President IL.  Treasurer 
Dan Jackson  Will Bowers  
P.O. Box 234  4213 Napa View Lane 
Greenville, IL 62246  St. Charles, MO 63304 

618-664-0437 618-791-3110 
dajalj@gmail.com  wwbdsb@yahoo.com   
Secretary  GTOAA Chapter Rep. 
Amy O’Sullivan  Tom Oxler 
2576 Westrick Drive 450 Muirfield Drive  
Maryland Heights MO 63043  St. Charles, MO 63304 
314-225-7241 636-928-5548 
pooky1891@gmail.com toxler@prodigy.net 
Photo Album Editor  Club Events Chairman  
Laura Kiefer Marty Howard  
70 Keystone Drive  7 Newcastle CT  
Old Monroe, MO 63369  St. Charles MO 63301      
1977kieferla@gmail.com  636-724-8641  
 nycgto@att.net   
Web Newsletter Editor  
Chris Winslow  Chris Winslow  
644 Emge Rd.  644 Emge Rd.  
O’Fallon MO 63366  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-294-8104  636-294-8104  
chriswinslow@charter.net  chriswinslow@charter.net  
Charity Chairman  Photographer  
Bob Blattel  Chris Winslow  
4564 Austin Knoll Court  644 Emge Rd.  
St. Charles MO 63304  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-441-3141  636-294-8104 
bob@blattels.com chriswinslow@charter.net  

Gateway GTO Association Photo Album 

If you have photos of past events or if you take pic-
tures of future events that you think would be good 
for our Photo Album, please send them to the news-
letter editor.  

The Hood Scoop is  published as an informative 
news bulletin to keep our members up to date on 
past,  present,  and future events.  

Advertising is free for members in good standing. 

Advertising rates for non members are:  

$100 – Full page (Color or Black and White) ad in 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$50 – ½ page (Color or Black and White) ad in our 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$25 – Business Card (Color or Black and White) ad 
in our monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, 
your logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link 
to your website from our Related Website Link 
space. 

Advertising Guidelines  

Classified ads are free to members. Classified ads up to 50 
words for non-members are $5.00 per issue.  

Gateway GTO Club Information  

The Gateway GTO Association was initially formed in the 
summer of 1984 by a group of seven. They all had a com-
mon interest in the Original Muscle Car, the Pontiac GTO.  
As a form of communication we publish a monthly newslet-
ter called “The Hood Scoop”.  The purpose of this newslet-
ter is to keep our members informed of all upcoming activi-
ties as well as providing interesting event coverage. The club 
meets every first Thursday of the month at Gingham’s, 1566 
Country Club Plaza Drive, St. Charles, MO 63303 

The yearly dues for Gateway GTO is $20.  The dues are due 
by the Pizza Party in January.  All Gateway GTO members 
must be a member in good standing with GTOAA.  You are 
allowed to have one associate member.  

The Gateway GTO Association 

 is an official chapter of the  

GTO Association of America 
www.gtoaa.org 

Visit us at 
www.gatewaygto.org or 
www.gatewaygto.com 

 

mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:littlemissek@gmail.com
mailto:dajalj@gmail.com
mailto:wwbdsb@yahoo.com
mailto:pooky1891@gmail.com
mailto:toxler@prodigy.net
mailto:1977kieferla@gmail.com
mailto:nycgto@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:bob@blattels.com
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
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644 Emge Road 
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